FW: PA24/00350 Poldhu Barn

Sarah Stevens (Development Management) <Sarah.Stevens@cornwall.gov.uk>
Thu 08/02/2024 3:23 PM

To:Altarnun Parish Clerk <clerkaltarnunpc@gmail.com>

Dear Parish Councillors
Following your request for further information please see below a response received in relation to the request
from the applicant.

The application is for a test and trial site for our Catchment Monitoring as a Service (CMaaS®) projects.

In partnership with water companies CMaaS® aims to significantly enhance access to water quality
monitoring data, through compliance with Section 82 of the Environment Act 2021.

Section 82 requires water companies to provide near real time monitoring of discharges such as Combined
Sewer Overflows. The data must be open access.

Our goal over the next 36 months is to test and refine innovative environmental monitoring technologies,
ensuring they effectively support local and national environmental objectives.

This initiative is aligned with Cornwall Council's environmental stewardship and sustainability ambitions.
Data is crucial for identifying pollution sources, evaluating pollution mitigation strategies, and ensuring the
wellbeing of Cornwall's water bodies. This aligns with the Council's policies on community engagement in
environmental sustainability, biodiversity enhancement, sustainable development promotion, and
achieving net-zero emissions.

The CMaaS® project is designed as a community-focused initiative, ensuring minimal environmental impact
and full removal of all equipment upon trial completion.

Kind regards
Sarah

Sarah Stevens
Development Officer
Cornwall Council Regulatory Services

Sarah.Stevens@cornwall.gov.uk Tel No: 01872 322222
www.cornwall.gov.uk ‘Onen hag oll’

Please note my working days are Tuesday to Friday
To keep up to date with changes in the Planning & Sustainable Development Service, please check “What’s
new in Planning”

Please let us know if you need any particular assistance from us such as facilities to help with mobility, vision
or hearing, or information in a different format.

Please consider the environment. Do you really need to print this email?

This e-mail and attachments are intended for above named only and may be confidential. If they
have come to you in error you must take no action based on them, nor must you copy or show
them to anyone; please e-mail us immediately at enquiries@cornwall.gov.uk. Please note that this
e-mail may be subject to recording and/or monitoring in accordance with the relevant legislation



and may need to be disclosed under the Freedom of Information Act 2000 or the Environmental
Information Regulations 2004. Security Warning: It is the responsibility of the recipient to ensure
that this e-mail and any attachments are virus free. The Authority will not accept liability for any
damage caused by a virus.



